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The community wind turbine is now in its fourth year 
of operation under the ownership of the 
HoTTWind@Longley Community Benefit Society. 

 

This newsletter summarises the progress on the 
community wind turbine scheme since the last 
newsletter which was circulated to Members in 
October 2018, and covers the Year 4 Quarter 1 
financial reporting period from October to December 
2018 including the December 2018 AGM. 

 

22.1 Wind Turbine update 
Availability of the turbine in the quarter was 92.8% 
overall against a target of 97%, with a utilisation of 
35.4% against a target of 29.1% 

Generation over the quarter was 173,973kWh against 
a budgeted quarterly average of 142,997kWh.   

Carbon savings in the quarter were estimated at about 
49.2 tonnes, based on the current DEFRA emissions 
coefficient of 0.283kg/kWh.  

The wind turbine performance is indicated by the 
following charts: 

A comparison with previous calendar years is given as 
follows, compared with the budgeted long term yearly 
output for the wind turbine. 

The outages in the quarter were down to an 
intermittent contactor fault in early October and then 
icing up of the anemometer and a sticking brake in the 
wind and icy conditions which occurred around mid 
December. 

Overall the turbine is performing well with generation 
and income on budget for Year 4 as planned.  
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22.2 Community Benefit Society 
Out of the profits for the 2018 Financial Year 3, the 
Board has determined that Members will again 
receive the projected interest of 7.5% pa on their 
investment shares, and that a payment of £19,000 will 
be made to the Bright Green Community Trust in line 
with the original financial projection.  

In response to a call for voluntary redemptions of 
shares, ten Members applied to redeem shares to the 
value of £49,450.  As reserves were approximately 
£20,000 above projection at year end, the Board 
decided to accept the applications in full, albeit the 
financial projection was £36,734 for share 
redemptions in Year 4. This will reduce future CBS 
interest costs and gives increased flexibility for future 
share redemptions. 

Of the ten Members redeeming their shares, 3 
Members retained a minimum share level to continue 
as Members of the CBS. 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

The fourth AGM of HoTTWind@Longley Ltd was held 
on Wednesday 5th December 2018 at the new 
Holmfirth Tech community hub.  27 Members 
attended (approx. 15% of the CBS membership) and a 
further 12 Members had posted in their proxy votes.  

 

The Board decisions on disbursement of 2018 profits 
and share redemptions were endorsed by Members, 
and the payments were made during the first two 
weeks in January 2019.  

One Director, Bill Brown stood down and, with no 
other nominations received, was re-elected to the 
Board. 

The Board advised that it had again co-opted Andrew 
Hogley, a CBS Member, as a Director for the coming 
year.   

As well as the formal AGM business, the Directors and 
Project Manager presented on:  

ü the wind turbine performance to date  

ü the third year of trading as a community-owned 
business - the main point of interest was that the 
revenues and reserves had increased and were 
above their original financial projections at year 
end. 

ü arrangements for payment of Members interest, 
including options for Members to donate their 
interest to the Bright Green Community Trust, or 
to add to the HoTTWind CBS reserves.  

In addition Andrew Wright, one of the two HoTT 
representatives on the BGCT Awards panel, made a 
presentation on the second year’s performance of the 
Bright Green Community Trust (BGCT). He outlined 
some of the projects that the BGCT had supported 
with the 2018 community funds – see later.  

He also presented information on the Leeds City 
Region Area (LEP) plans for low-carbon living for our 
area, and noted the LEP were hosting a Regional 
Energy Summit in Spring 2019 in Leeds, if people 
wanted to attend. 

The Directors are pleased to announce that 11 
Members donated their interest payments to the 
Bright Green Community Trust, totaling over £1,175.  
One Member who redeemed shares donated the 
value to the BGCT.  The donations have increased the 
community fund contribution to over £20,000, plus 
the 25% gift aid contribution that comes with these 
donations. A further two Members have waived their 
entitlement to interest.  

The Directors wish to thank all these Members for 
their generosity and support.  

QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 

At the end of the presentations, Members raised 
various questions.   

For the benefit of Members not present, these are set 
out below together with the Board’s responses: 
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TURBINE PERFORMANCE PRESENTATION 

Q1. Does the forward financial projection include a 
reduction in turbine performance? 
A1. Yes – from year 11 onwards, performance is 
projected to reduce by 10% per annum. 

FINANCIALS PRESENTATION 

Q1. When will Members who redeem shares be paid? 
A1. In early January 2019 

Q2. Will Members who redeem shares be paid 
interest? 
A2. Yes, for full Year 3, (2017-18) + first quarter Oct-
Dec of Year 4, 2018-19 

 Q3. How many Members will remain after shares 
have been redeemed? 
A3. 10 Members redeemed shares, but 3 kept the 
minimum shareholding of £100.  So 7 Members have 
left, giving a CBS Membership of 171. 

Q4. Would the board redeem shares if someone dies 
mid-year? 
A4. Yes, but payout may be phased if they are a large 
investor and it is early in the financial year – this will 
be handled case by case at discretion of Board. The 
Board aims to pay out smaller value investors 
immediately. 

Q5. How will the board decide on forced redemption 
in future? 
A5 The Board has established a process for making the 
calculation each year which will always depend on 
current financial performance/reserves.  The overall 
target share redemption is approximately £37,000 per 
annum, in line with the original financial projections. 
The Board will aggregate the value of shares 
redeemed during the year through Members’ deaths 
(if any) to set the end of year target. The Board will 
then ask for voluntary redemptions as we did this 
year.   If the target of £37,000 is not met by these two 
means the Board may implement forced redemptions.  

The Board has also established criteria for forced 
redemptions.  Firstly, we will not make any 
redemptions that reduce the number of Members – 
the minimum shareholding is £100. This removes 13 
Members from the equation. A further 64 Members 
hold shares to the value of £1,000 or less, and 41 
more hold shares valued between £1,250 and £2,000.  
The total value of these shares is £116,550. So about 

60% of the membership holds less than 20% of the 
total share value of £612,225.   

8% of the share value held by the top 50 
investors (those with £4,000 or more) equates to 
£37,000 target payback. We would plan a tapered 
redemption on shares held by these investors. 

BGCT PRESENTATION – based on minutes of the 
awards panel meeting.  

Q1. Where can BGCT accounts be seen? 
A1. Not currently on-line, hence paper hand-out of the 
2018 awards from the meeting minutes by Andrew 
Wright. Andrew will chase up publication on-line with 
One Community. 

There was a request for carbon savings to be stated 
on the awards. 

Q2. Why was one applicant not eligible to receive an 
award? 

A2. The application did not have any carbon savings, 
so did not meet the criteria for an award – the BGCT 
funds are specifically to support projects resulting in 
carbon savings. There are other trust funds that may 
support sustainable projects without any carbon 
savings, but BGCT is special in seeking carbon savings  

LEEDS ENTERPRISE PARTNERSHIP (LEP) PRESENTATION 

Q1 Isn't hydrogen very dangerous (…for use as a 
vehicle fuel)? 
A1. Yes, but it will be mixed with Natural gas (as it is 
proposed to be used). 

Hydrogen is very dangerous in that flames are 
invisible; hydrogen gas has high calorific value and it is 
highly flammable. HSL have carried out research to 
establish that hydrogen/natural gas mixtures do not 
segregate, so flames are visible and a leak would not 
lead to a more significant explosion than natural gas if 
ignited. Note that Town Gas used to have hydrogen 
mixed in with it. 

22.3 HoTTWind@Longley website 
The Board are updating the website to make it more 
an operations website, with relevant operational info 
and also for BGCT publicity.  

If any Members have any skills in website design and 
are prepared to help, please email us on 
info@hottwindlongley.co.uk 

mailto:info@hottwindlongley.co.uk
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22.4  The Bright Green Community Trust 
The community wind turbine, HoTTWind@Longley, 
donates its community fund contribution to the  
Bright Green Community Trust (BGCT) which uses 
these funds are to support green projects that reduce 
carbon emissions and contribute towards a more 
sustainable future for the Holme Valley South 
community. 

Details of the Bright Green Community Trust fund can 
be found on the One Community website: 
http://www.one-community.org.uk/looking-for-
funding/bright-green-community-trust.php 

An awards ceremony was held on 21st 

November at the Holmfirth Tech for recipients 

of the 2018 BGCT community funds awards.  

Some £15,000 from the annual profits of the 

community wind turbine,  HoTTWind@Longley, 

was distributed by the Trust among 8 local 

community groups, via Kirklees One -

Community  ï see Table .   

 
Applications for BGCT funding awards will open 
again in Spring 2019 - please pass on this information 
to any individuals or local groups who may be 
interested in applying for BGCT funding in 2019. The 
criteria for funding can be found on the One-
Community website link above 

 

 

Bright Green Community Trust 2018 Awards 

Applicant Amount 

awarded 

Brief purpose of grant 

1st Holme 
Valley scouts 

£1,999 Create a wild community 
growing area 

Fairandfunky 
CIC 

£900 Put on school workshops, 
with a ‘smoothie’ bike 

Friends of 
Hade Edge 
school 

£2,000 Equipment  to set up forest 
school activities 

Holmfirth 
Methodist 
Church 

£2,272 Installation of LED lighting 
inside and outside church 

Holmfirth 
Tech 
community 
hub 

£2,000 Replacement of lighting with 
LEDs to save energy costs 

HoTT 
Recycling  
Group 

£1,523 Produce a local HV recycling 
directory of places to take 
hard-to-recycle wastes 

St Johns 
Church 
Upperthong 

£2,700 Replacement of halogen 
lighting with LEDs to save 
energy costs 

Thongsbridge 
Tennis Club 

£2,000 Replacement lighting system 
using LEDs 

 

The Directors   
HoTTWind@Longley 
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